
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
NOTICE OF REFERENDUM 

PROPOSED INDIAN RIVER ACRES AREA OF THE SUSSEX COUNTY UNIFIED 
 SANITARY SEWER DISTRICT 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Sussex County Council will hold a referendum on Saturday, March 26, 2022, between 

the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m., at Community Lutheran Church, 30897 Omar Road, Frankford, Delaware. The 

referendum will be for eligible voters whose property and/or residence is located within the shaded area of the map on 

the reverse side. 

The question to be voted on at the referendum will be, “Do you support the creation of the Indian River Acres Area of 

the Sussex County Unified Sanitary Sewer District?” 

Those unable to vote in person at the referendum can vote by absentee ballot. This is a multiple step process so 

please request early.  All ballots must be received by 12:00pm on March 25, 2022.  To request an affidavit to vote 

by absentee ballot please contact: 

Sharon Smith 
Sussex County Engineering Department 

Utility Planning Division 
2 The Circle, P. O. Box 589 

Georgetown, DE 19947 
(302) 855-7706 

 
The cost of the project is expected to be funded through the State of Delaware Water Pollution Control Revolving Fund, 

Rural Development USDA and any other available resources for which this project is eligible. 

The estimated charges are as follows: 
 

Charge Costs 
Annual Service Charge $296.00 per EDU 

Annual Assessment Fee $954.00 per EDU 

Estimated Total Annual User Charges 
 

 
$1,250.00 

 

One-time System Connection Charge (SCC) $0.00 per EDU* 

 
* For existing homes, the SCC is paid through the financing. Future connections will pay the SCC rate at that time. 
New construction will pay current SCC. 
 
For further information, please call the Sussex County Utility Planning Department at (302) 855-7370 during the hours 
of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. 
 

Hans Medlarz, P.E. 
County Engineer 


